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 NEWS FROM THE NW SYNOD 31ST JANUARY 2018 



1: Synod Roadshows to be held at the end of February / beginning 
of March 2018 (update) A further round of Synod Roadshows at which the elders of our 
churches can further consider our strategies for sharing in Missional Discipleship and Missional 
Partnerships are being held in late February and early March.  
 
The dates times and venues of the Roadshows in Lancashire, Central and South Areas are 
given below;  
 
Please share these dates and times with the elders of your churches.  
 
It will be important for every church to be well represented at one or both of the Roadshows in 
your Area. 
 
South Area Friday March 2nd  

• Bramhall, Robins Lane off Bramhall Lane South, Bramhall SK7 2PE at 2.0 pm – 4.0 pm 

• Macclesfield & Bollington, Park Green, Macclesfield SK11 7NA at 7.0 pm– 9.0 pm 
 

Lancashire Area Wednesday 28th February 

• Darwen Central, Duckworth Street, Darwen BB3 1AT at 2.0 pm – 4.0 pm 

• Bispham, Cavendish Road, Bispham FY2 9JR at 7.0 pm – 9.0 pm 
 

Central Area Thursday 1st March 

• Radcliffe, Blackburn Street, Radcliffe M26 3WQ at 2.0 pm – 4.0 pm 

• Alkrington, Manchester New road, Middleton Manchester M24 1LB at 7.0 pm – 9.0 pm 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



2: Moderators Snapshot  
 

 
 

This week I was in Cumbria for two days having organised for the moderators who are taking part 
in the moving Mountains Cumbrian mission in March to meet at Albert Hall in Grange. 
 
Our time together was an opportunity to hear from various key people in Cumbria about the vision 
for the mission, but also the whole ecumenical vision which is so key to the work of the church as 
a whole in Cumbria. We heard from Cameron Butland, Chaplain to Bishop James of Carlisle, 
about the ecumenical coming together in Cumbria over the last 15 years. Mike Talbert, the 
Evangelism enabler for Cumbria, spoke about the context for the Archbishop of York’s mission to 
Cumbria this year involving 33 teams brought by a combination of 33 bishops, Methodist Chairs, 
and United Reformed Church Moderators. Sarah Moore spoke about the way in which the United 
Reformed Church is practically involved in the formation of mission communities across Cumbria. 
 
In the snapshot David Pickering, the Moderator for the Synod of Scotland, is leading us in a 
reflection on the early part of the gospel where Jesus encounters the disciples. In particular, we 
considered the ways in which the disciples communicated and invited others to come and meet 
Jesus. It was a crucial reminder of the nature of the mission to invite the whole of Cumbria to meet 
with Jesus. 
 
Please pray for 
- The moving Mountains mission from the 8th to the 11th of March this year – The six United 
Reformed Church Moderators who are participating in the mission, and their preparation with the 
communities where they will be based – The way in which Cumbria can inspire the whole church 
across Britain to engage far more deeply in mission together as our focus for being one in Christ 
Jesus – the whole church to pray with Jesus in his prayer contained in Johns Gospel, Chapter 17. 

 
 
 
 



3: Heald Green URC - ITEMS FREE TO ANY we have quite a number of black 

plastic chairs now spare, since we have had our Church Hall refurbished. Rather than take them to 
the tip it was suggested that perhaps some of our other URC Churches might be able to use them. 

 
APPROX 35 BLACK POLYPROPLENE CHAIRS FREE TO 

ANY CHURCH, MUST COLLECT FROM HEALD GREEN 

U.R.C. PHONE 0161 282 8063 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Organ, stool & some music, entirely free and would just need to be collected from Poynton . 
It is in working order and has various controls for rhythms, different musical instruments, automatic 
chords etc.  
 
I could see it being useful for a Church with a very small congregation or a playgroup or Sunday 
School. 
 
It is a lovely piece which has been well looked after over the years.  

 
 
HAMMOND ORGAN – PIPER 2, SIZE 38” 

WIDE X 35” HIGH X 19” DEEP. 

STOOL & MUSIC INCLUDED. BUYER 

MUST COLLECT. 

PHONE 01625 850318 (POYNTON) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 









5: Bamford Chapel and Norden URC  
 

 
 
 

@Bamford 
and Norden U 
Norden Road 
Rochdale 
OL11SPQ 

BY Ben and Addie Redmond 



6: The Pastorate of Radcliffe Stand & Farnworth URC's are holding an 

OUT LOUD READING OF MARK'S GOSPEL on Saturday 3 March 2018 commencing at 10am. 

This will take place at Radcliffe URC Blackburn St, Radcliffe, M26 3WQ with a break mid-way for 

refreshments and bacon butties! Everyone welcome, there's plenty of parking! 

 
 

7: Assembly-organised Enquirers’ events Please note that in 2018 there will 

be two Assembly-organised Enquirers’ events for people interested in a range of ministries in the 

church: 

Saturday 24 March 2018.10am – 4pm Luther King House, Manchester 

Saturday 10 November 2018 10am-4pm Westminster College, Cambridge 

Publicity for the March event will be with you soon. Anything which you can do to pre-advertise the 

events in your Synod would be welcome. These Assembly-organised events do not preclude any 

individual Synods organising regional conferences. 

Practical enquiries about the two events should be directed to Vivienne Williams 

PA to Craig Bowman, Secretary for Ministries|The United Reformed Church 

020 7916 8649 | ministries.pa@urc.org.uk | www.urc.org.uk 

 
 

8: Digital Meaning and Youth Work – March 8th at Nazarene 

Theological College So, you’ve splashed out on an Xbox or a Playstation for your youth 

group… what now? 

Video games are a hugely diverse and varied art form, offering wildly unpredictable 

experiences, interactive invitations to see life from different perspectives and often 

beautiful, intricate recreations of other worlds. But they are also often complex, violent and 

time consuming. 

 

This day will be an eye-opening experience to gather youth workers and explore ways of 

using video-game spaces meaningfully as we explore their emotional, ethical, spiritual and 

even worshipful benefits.  

As well as a full day of training and exploration, you also get a copy of the new Grove 

booklet… all for just £15. 

More details and booking here: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/digital-meaning-and-youth-

work-day-tickets-41970421661?utm-medium=discovery&utm-campaign=social&utm-

content=attendeeshare&aff=estw&utm-source=tw&utm-term=listing 

 

9: Loving The One – Saturday, 3rd March. Hope Community 
Church, Aintree Lane Liverpool, L10 2JJ As Youth and Children's workers 

we may think we need to be up on everything 
• What's Grime? 

• Who is Elsa? 

• Insta-something I'm lost! 
 
Whilst creativity, variety and 'being down with the kids' is great and significant in youth and 
children's work; at the heart of it, should be the heart - should be love. 
 

mailto:ministries.pa@urc.org.uk
http://www.urc.org.uk/
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/digital-meaning-and-youth-work-day-tickets-41970421661?utm-medium=discovery&utm-campaign=social&utm-content=attendeeshare&aff=estw&utm-source=tw&utm-term=listing
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/digital-meaning-and-youth-work-day-tickets-41970421661?utm-medium=discovery&utm-campaign=social&utm-content=attendeeshare&aff=estw&utm-source=tw&utm-term=listing
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/digital-meaning-and-youth-work-day-tickets-41970421661?utm-medium=discovery&utm-campaign=social&utm-content=attendeeshare&aff=estw&utm-source=tw&utm-term=listing


We're in this ministry to Love The One - the child, the young person, the team member. 
We do what we do out of our love for God; because He first loved us.  
Organised with ecumenical colleagues from Mersey, this day will help you think through some of 

the issues we face in our mistry to, and with, children and young people. 

Further details and booking information: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/toolkit-2018-loving-the-

one-tickets-39213781476?aff=es2  

 

10: CATALYST 

 

Catalyst is a transformative leadership programme, offering free training to young people who are 
between 16 and 26 years of age. 

The aim of the programme is to empower young people to act as positive role models in their 
neighbourhoods and communities. Catalyst emphasises the importance of religious and ethnic 
diversity in our country and encourages its students to be understanding and supportive to people 
of all backgrounds. 

The Catalyst Alumni programme offers great employment prospects for those who take part, with 
access to an impressive job reference and a network of possible employers, our graduates are 
given a helping hand into the job market. Catalyst graduates have gone on to be Young Leaders 
for the US Embassy, work for their local MPs, study at Madrid University, set up a Syrian Kitchen 
and so much more. 

There are two courses running in North Western Synod over the coming months: 

Rochdale - 13, 14, 15, 16 February 2018 

Blackburn - March – 3rd, 10th, 17th and 24th 

This is an excellent programme for young people (16-26 years old). It requires commitment and 

engagement – it’s not easy – but it’s worth it. 

Further details and booking forms available from https://www.cuf.org.uk/catalyst 
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11: United Youth Sometimes young people in our churches can feel isolated- maybe 

there are only one or two others of their age in church. They feel too old for Junior Church but 

normal Sunday worship doesn’t quite fit the bill… 

United Youth is a new idea for bringing together young people from different churches in an area 

for discussion, games, fun and faith… 

The first meeting (for South Area) is Sunday 4th February – 10:45 til 12:00 at Christ Church South 

Manchester (Parrs Wood Road). All are welcome. 

If you’d like to discuss the opportunity of doing something similar in your area, please contact Leo 

on cydo@nwsynod.org.uk  
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12: Trinity Lancaster has moved…. and has stayed where it is! A conundrum? A 

riddle? A contradiction? 
 
In last week’s Synod newsletter you will have read about the Service of Thanksgiving to mark the 
closure of the High Street Chapel after almost 250 years of worship, witness and outreach. 
 
In 1975, Trinity (formerly Presbyterian) in Queen Street joined with High Street (formerly 
Congregational) and Bowerham (formerly Congregational) to form Trinity United Reformed Church. 
So for over forty years now we have been one fellowship, with one Elders Meeting and one Church 
Meeting, gathering for worship, and working in mission and outreach, at two centres, one in the city 
centre and one in a suburb. 
 
More recently, the increasing demand on a smaller group of people to lead the fellowship and 
maintain two sites has needed to be seriously addressed. Discussions began in earnest in 2016 to 
seek the way forward and it became clear that one significant way in which our witness and mission 
could best be served was by reducing the effort of upkeep of buildings and concentrate our focus 
on one site: the question, which one? In 2017, Church Meeting decided overwhelmingly to base 
ourselves in the Bowerham centre and to dispose of the High Street site. Thus we reached the 
Thanksgiving Service for the life and work of High Street, originally founded as an Independent 
Chapel in 1772, becoming Congregational and then in 1972 United Reformed and finally as part of 
Trinity Lancaster. 
 
We have moved… but only to consolidate where we have been! We look forward to this new chapter 
in our life and story, as we re-focus, renew, in faith, through prayer. 
 

 
 

The Moderator prepares to cut the cake, watched by the Mayor and Mayoress of Lancaster and 
members 

 

 
 
 
 


